
 

 

Q1 2020 Newsletter 

Belated Happy New Year! We’re right in the middle of the Basil 

Mason tournament, our winter mixed doubles knock out contest, 

where the pairings are handicapped to keep the matches as 

even as possible. It’s a great leveller and gives everyone a shot 

at getting a trophy and their names on the clubhouse board.  

The next big tennis date for you’re diary is the final of the Basil Mason at 11:00 

on Sunday 29th March. Come along to cheer on the finalists and to watch the 

draw for your chance to get great Wimbledon tickets which all Hurst 

members who have opted in on the LTA website have a chance of buying.   

Membership Renewal 

You will soon be able to pay membership fees 

online with a debit or credit card. You’ll receive an 

invitation to renew your membership and there 

will be an option to pay at the same time. You can 

still pay in other ways, but we would encourage 

you to use the new system as its easier for all of 

us!  All renewed members can receive a small gift 

on the Basil Mason finals day.  

Remember you can take advantage of a 10% discount by paying be-

fore the end of March     (from 1 April, fees are charged at full price)  

Ladies Doubles inter-
club tournament 
Following the success 
of last year's event, we’ll 
be running another 
Ladies Friendly 
Tournament on Sunday 
17th May, 9.30am - 
2pm.  Coffee and 
Croissants will be 
served.  

The Club is eligible to make a 

group reservation for The French 

Open. If you are interested in 

placing an order for Roland-Garros 

2020, please send expressions of 

interest with provisional numbers 

to Toby Lott 

(Chairman@hursttennis.org) 

before 5
th

 February 2020. The 

dates of the tournament in Paris 

are Sunday 24 May to Sunday 7 

June. Ticket prices will be from 

€20. Only the outside courts are 

open for 

group 

reservations 

and we are 

limited to max 

of 60 tickets.  

Coach Update  
Although we are in the middle of winter at the tennis club 

we still have many fun and exciting things to get involved in 

as we are head into the Spring! 

The coaching team has many opportunities for both Adults 

and Junior’s – firstly, please make note of our annual Junior 

Tournament which will be held on Sunday 14th June – 

please keep your diary free!! 

The holiday Junior Coaching Courses are VERY popular 

and book up fast so please do let the coaching team know if 

you wish to book a place. The dates are as follows: 

06-09 April – 4 day course 

20-24 July – 5 day course 

27-31 July – 5 day course 

10-14 August – 5 day course 

Don’t forget our Cardio Tennis Weekly sessions – these are run every 

Thursday morning by Zoe. Cardio Tennis is a fun, sociable group fitness class 

set on the tennis court and is open to people of all ages and abilities. 

There are lots of adult and junior coaching sessions which take part during the week and 

weekend – so if you are interested please contact the coaching team – we look forward to 

hearing from you. Email turnertennis@yahoo.co.uk 

Team News 

Its looking good for both Ladies teams at the 

moment. 1st team are safe mid-table, and 

the 2nd team could even win promotion. 

 

The Men's 1st, 2nd and 3rds are all looking 

good this winter season too, with only a cou-

ple of matches left to play. 

Parent and Child  

Following the success of last year’s Parent and child fun tourna-

ment we are running this again on Saturday 4th April from 

9.30am until lunch time.  This is a doubles tournament and 

games will be roughly grouped by experience/level.   Easter 

eggs will definitely feature!  Sign up in the clubhouse or let  Car-

ey Beattie or Harriet Fenton know you wish to take part. 

Last 

year’s 

winners  
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